
CONSERVATION BOARD                                                  FEBRUARY 27, 2023 

 

MEMBERS: 

Kim Boyd, Chairman 

David Shields 

Karen Fox-(taking a temporary leave of absence) 

 

MINUTES: 

 

Ms. Boyd being the only member in attendance for the January 23, 2023 meeting made a motion 

to approve the January 23, 2023 minutes. 

 

OPEN SPACE INDEX: 

 

Ms. Boyd said that she was able to go through and put together the updates that Mr. Tim Hannan 

had made on the sections on drumlins and historic sites. 

 

Mr. Shield said that he will read the open space index on commercial open space and 

preservation tools.  Ms. Boyd will send Mr. Shield the word document so that he can update 

these sections. 

 

PLANNING BOARD APPLICATIONS: 

 

1.WNY Commercial Flex.  Preliminary Site Plan approval to develop a 2.50 + acre site. 

 

The Farmington Planning Board has declared their intent to be designated SEQR Lead Agency 

for classified unlisted action. 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPOINTMENT: 

 

The Town Board members passed a resolution appointing Mr. David Shields and Mr. Bryan 

White to the Farmington Conservation Board. 

 

DOCUMENTS: 

 

Ms. Boyd said that she was given a key to the filing cabinet in the basement with past 

conservation documents.  Ms. Boyd will try to create an inventory. 

 

TRAINING WEBINARS: 

 

Ms. Boyd told Mr. Shield about webinars he may like to look at. 

 

ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY: 

 

The members have potentiality chosen April 22, 2023 at 9:00 A.M. 

 

TOWN NEWSLETTER: 

 

Mr. Shield said that he would write up a paragraph describing the Conservation Board and how 

they advise in the development, management, and protection of the town’s natural resources. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM. 

The next meeting will be held on March 27, 2023 at 7:00 P.M. 

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes. 


